Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 11 February 2020
(held at HITCHIN  c/o Phil Sanford)
ATTENDEES:  Brian Chidwick, Pierre Miles, Phil Sanford, Mike Aldridge, Chris Glasbey, Jon Marshall 

AGENDA  (Abbreviated listing)
Apologies for Absence

1 Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 Review of Recent Events
3 Imminent Events
4 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, WhatsApp, Website 
5 Date and venue of next meeting

6 AOB

MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

David Dawson
1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	106
	7/5/19:  Website Access:  Pierre took an action to contact Wayne Scott on the feasibility of having a second person being able to input information on the LVG website.

9/7/19:  Email sent – no response.  Follow-up request for info sent on 2 July – no response.  Action continues.

(Post meeting note:  during the meeting, it was said that Wayne had passed on technical management of the website to someone else.  This turned out to not be the case and the passing on of technical management being associated with the Forum alone.)

5/11/19: Recent events to both Brian and Pierre have shown how vulnerable continued operation of the group is without adequate cover for vital communications.  Since other local groups are likely to have the same risks, especially with an aging demographic, this is something which needs to be resolved urgently.  Brian took an action to raise this formally with the Management Team, perhaps to be discussed at the next Group Leaders Meeting.

10/12/19: Brian's report: 

I raised a request for discussion of both the website administration and possible provision of a TRR managed email service under AOB at the AGM which was accepted by the Chairman (Allan Westbury).  I arrived early and had a chat with Wayne before the meeting, and on the issue of multiple website editors, we will be one of the first two groups to have access to the new facilities once the new software release is stable, probably within a few days.  This will effectively be a Beta-test and if all goes well, then it will be rolled out to other groups. 

Although we decided there was no benefit in discussing the website issue further in the meeting as the solution is already in hand, Allan did include our request for discussion about email under AOB and Wayne outlined the way in which a few other groups have solved the email issue.  From his experience and that of several members present, Gmail seems to provide the best solution and offers a number of other benefits.  Mick Forey is going to ensure that details of how groups can set up and manage a Gmail account in the Group Leaders Guidelines document which is currently being updated.  There are obviously GDPR implications associated with this, not to mention the logistics of transferring contact details, distribution lists and historical email conversations to a new email platform but this will be a project for the LVG Committee after the January AGM.  I am grateful to Wayne for his support and advice, and to Allan for including the topic under AOB.  At least the current "Management Team" seem to be listening.

Wayne has added Pierre as a second admin but he does not feel confident at present to try using his new powers.  As we desperately need cover in case I am out of action again for any reason, Brian took an action to ask Wayne to add Mike as a third admin.  This would in any case be extremely useful as he could directly create and edit photo galleries of events as well as adding new events and updating our Events Calendar when necessary.  If this is possible, Brian will arrange a training session for both Mike and Pierre and we can give the new software some serious Beta-testing!

11/2/20  Mike now has access to some areas of the website and is making excellent progress in coping with its idiosyncrasies.  Pierre has not started trying to access the editing capabilities of the site.  It was noted that there appear to be occasions when auto notifications do not work as expected.  The team will continue expanding its expertise in adding information to the website and understanding the range of editing that is available to the group.  The action  will remain open until all are comfortable with website management
	Pierre

Pierre

Brian

Brian/Mike/Pierre

Brian/Mike/Pierre
	14/5/19

1/10/19

1/1/20

14/1/20

1/4/20

	107
	9/7/19: Rolling Road Presentation: Phil and Mike took an action to discuss when they next go to Revivals at Thriplow, the possibility of a presentation being given on rolling roads, power measurements, etc.

5/11/19: Mike and Chris have had work done at Revivals since the group visit and are extremely pleased with the results and costs.  Mike took an action to write a TRunnion article about the work carried out on his car, the subsequent improve​ment and to publicise the facilities available at Revivals, including MOT testing.

10/12/19: Ongoing - Mike's car has now been fully sorted by Revivals.

11/2/20:  Ongoing – the article has been completed preparation and published.  Action closed

	Phil/ Mike

Mike


	1/10/19

1/1/20

closed

	109
	9/7/19: Cars on Ramps 2020:  Pierre took an action to discuss with Robsport their views on holding a ‘Cars on Ramps’ in March/April 2020.

5/11/19: Event booked for March 14th 2020, Brian took an action to update previous entry forms and promote in TRunnion ASAP.

10/12/19: Ongoing - to be published in Jan/Feb TRunnion #20201

11/2 20:  Action to prepare and publish info in TRunnion completed.  
	Pierre

Brian
	31/7/19

1/1/20

CLOSED

	110
	5/11/19: Shine and Show 2020: Brian took an action to complete the formal paperwork for booking TS2 and arranging subsequent Driver Declarations nearer the date from LVG members wishing to drive TS2.

10/12/19: TS2 is now booked for 13-17/7/20 with option to collect the week before from David Solomon (East Area Director) and possibly deliver after the requested loan period to the next local group .  Brian took a further action to liaise with the TRR Office and David Solomon to agree details for both collection and handover.  Also to confirm that any member driving TS2 will be covered by the TRR's insurance policy for TS2 irrespective of whether they have personal insurance via the TRRI.  We will take photographs of TS2 on collection and handover in case of any subsequent damage claim and LVG will pay for any fuel used during the loan period.

11/2 20:  Liaison continues with David Soloman and David WORNE the TRR NE Area Director others regarding the acceptance of TS2 and passing it on to the next group.  Details to be considered including where and when the two handovers should take place and details regarding fuel levels.  Mike is in contact with David Soloman but David Worne is currently a little more elusive.  Brian will manage member use of TS2 closer to the date when we accept it.  The actions to be prepared for TS2 continue
	Brian

Brian

Mike/ Brian
	17/11/19

1/7/20

1/4/20

	111
	5/11/19: Visit to LVG's original headquarters - The Station pub in Knebworth.  We have not been back since our 25th Anniversary Lunch in 1998.  It has been closed and almost lost to developers since 2017 but has been saved in a reduced form.  Brian took an action to check on progress regarding the re-opening.

10/12/19:  Action reassigned to Events Sub-committee and extended to consider a visit to The Station on Saturday 4th January 2020 (anniversary of LVG's inaugural meeting in 1973).

11/2/20:  Initial checks have been carried out and although the pub has not yet reopened, it is still looking promising for an anniversary revisit.  Further exploratory visits will be made to ascertain the type of pub that it will be in the future.  It is possible that should things progress satisfactorily the LVG will have one of its Wednesday evenings there during 2020. The action continues on Brian, Mike and Phil to monitor the progress of development of the station pub
	Brian

Mike/Phil

Brian/Mike /Phil
	1/1/20

27/12/19

1/4/20

	112
	5/11/19:  Visit to Studio 434 classic car collection.  Pierre took an action to forward information to Phil and Mike.

10/12/19: Ongoing.

11/2/20: Action completed.  Phil and Mike have investigated a little further and have concluded that although the collection looks interesting, the whole concept of Studio434 suggests that a visit there is  unlikely to be well supported by LVG members. It was therefore decided to not pursue this possible destination any further.   Action closed
	Pierre 
	1/1/20

CLOSED


	113
	5/11/19: Visit to Lotus factory with options to stay 2-3 nights in the area or make a one-day trip.  David took an action to check availability of tours with a Lotus contact and forward information to Phil and Mike.

10/12/19: A new production unit is being built including a museum so no formal tours will be possible until at least 2021.  Even then, tours are only likely to be available to high-paying potential customers.  A private visit may be possible via David's contact to the smaller "Classic Team Lotus" display but would not justify a group weekend event in the area as originally envisaged.  
	David
	1/1/20

Closed

	114
	5/11/19: LVG one-day tour.  It was suggested we rerun a successful previous tour such as Chris and Pat's 'TRot-2-TRees' tour.  Brian took an action to check whether he has the original road book for this or alternative tours.

10/12/19:  Ongoing - other possibilities discussed included the "Toe-in-the-Water" introduction to Tulips and a run with TS2 for the Sunday following Shine & Show.

11/2/20:  The concept of an LVG One Day Tour was briefly discussed and accepted as something we should undertake later in the year Brian said that he has several copies of the route instructions for a previous tour that could be used in the future.  It was noted that the current list of LVG events for2020 is comprehensive and that it may be unhelpful to introduce another event at this stage.  It was agreed to put this possibility on the back-burner for a while and re-evaluate the possibility later in the year
	Brian

All
	1/1/20

Aug/20

	115
	5/11/19: Mike took an action to speak to Dave Solomon around any Eastern Region events he has planned for 2020 (DID etc).

10/12/19:  Ongoing - Dave Solomon is considering several options including DID and a Regional 50th Anniversary (possibly 5th July at The Manger, Bradfield Combust near Bury St. Edmunds)

11/2/20:  Mike has spoken with David Soloman and has confirmed 5th July as the date for an East area gathering at The Manger.  The LVG hopes to have a presence on that occasion although it is very close to the group’s departure to the Netherlands.  The action to continue making arrangements with the other groups has been taken on by Phil
	Mike

Phil
	1/2/20

1/4/20

	116
	5/11/19: New Member's Welcome Pack.  Mike took an action to ask Christalle to complete the revised format for the Committee Profiles which we will adopt for the updated pack after the AGM.

10/12/19:  Ongoing - Christalle has agreed.  Details of pack contents, including LVG key-fob, to be finalised after AGM and next committee meeting.

11/2/20:  Mike has distributed copies of the revised profile information - all accepted following a few very minor alterations.  It was decided that in the future all new members to the LVG should receive through the mail hard copies of the welcome pack, with the pack to include a welcome letter, the profile information an LVG Windscreen sticker.  It was also agreed to add to the pack a keyring annotated with ‘TR Register Lea Valley Group’   An action was taken by Mike to purchase 250 key rings of the type shown at the meeting.  Consideration was also given to purchasing pin badges for the welcome pack but this option was not pursued.
	Mike

Mike
	1/2/20

1/4/20

	117
	5/11/19: Mike took an action to purchase the new, shorter-section flagpole.

10/12/19:  Ongoing - on order, awaiting delivery.  Cost of £48.94 claimed within 2019 allowance.  Action extended for Mike to investigate cost of an additional (or alternative) flag to use with the original pole where appropriate and feasible.

11/2/20:  five section flag pole ordered received and put to use.  The only difficulty has been how to attach the banner’s retaining strap to the new pole
	Mike
	1/2/20

Closed

	118
	5/11/19: Web/HTML editing software.  Brian took an action to investigate the use of Web/HTML editing software to make it easier for another LVG member to provide backup if required or eventually take over as Web Administrator.

10/12/19:  Ongoing.

11/2/20: Although some progress has been made in using the TRR website built in editing capabilities Brian still believed that there is merit in pursuing the purchase of an html editing package   Action continues
	Brian
	1/2/20

1/4/20

	119
	5/11/19: December Sunday Lunchtime Meeting.  Members wishing to eat at the December meeting will be invited to join "Brian & Lynda's Bootleg Christmas Lunch".  Brian took an action to:   co-ordinate it again and will email all members after the November meeting to gauge interest so that we can give Nick an idea of likely numbers.

10/12/19:  25 members booked.  Brian has paid the £5.00 per person deposits and hopes to be reimbursed by members in cash at the meeting on 15th December!
	Brian


	20/11/19

Closed

	120
	10/12/19:  Provisional 2020 Events List to be emailed to members with AGM Calling Notice and added to website Events Calendar.
11/2/20:  All done.  Action closed
	Mike/Phil/

Brian
	1/1/20

Closed

	121
	10/12/19:  AGM/KOL tasks list:

1: Quiz - Pierre offered to forward a couple of General Knowledge quizzes he has, to Jon.

2: Prize (Bottle of wine)

3: Slideshow

4: Raffle star prize

5: Long-service present for Paul Richardson (canvas prints of Paul's TR3A & TR4A)

6: Provide Mike with suitable photos of Paul's cars for the canvas prints.

11/2/20:  All actions competed and AGM KOL event concluded satisfactorily
	Jon/Pierre

Phil

Pierre

Phil/Mike

Mike

ALL
	19/1/20

19/1/20

19/1/20

19/1/20

19/1/20

20/12/19

CLOSED

	122
	11/2/20  Autumn/winter European meal proposal:  Jon offered to arrange an autumn/winter social event based on a European meal.  Details of type venue etc are to be developed to enable its addition to the LVG events calendar .
	Jon
	1/4/20


2. Review of recent Events
a) RAF MUSEUM at Hendon
This event was arranged by the LVG Events Team and thoroughly enjoyed by getting on for 40 people, a total that included TRR members from the Camb Followers and the North London Group plus one TSSC member as well as a healthy contingent from the LVG itself.  A particular favourite of many was the booking of the Lancaster Dambuster Virtual Reality feature offered by the museum.  All comments received were very favourable and our thanks go out to Phil and Mike for arranging everything so efficiently.  Even the weather was good although a little cold for roof down motoring.  Having said that the lift sharing in day cars worked extremely well.
3. Imminent Events  
b) TRR GL MEETING  8th March.  Pierre said that given his current driving limitations he will not be attending the GL meeting at Gaydon.  However the LVG is likely to be represented by one or more from the committee, depending on other commitments.

c) Camb Followers invitation to join their trip to the international Bomber command Control centre The CF’s have invited others to join their trip to this historic venue near Lincoln.
d) Concorde Presentation suggested and initiated by the North London Group, who have requested LVG help in organising it up our way as the speaker an ex Concorde pilot lives in Baldock.  Keep your eyes open for event messages regarding date and venue – likely to be either 11th or  18 March at the Market Theatre in Hitchin.
e) Drive it Day – East Area Gathering at Wimpole Hall

f) DID this year is on 26 April.  The LVG will probably be joining other TRR east area groups at Wimpole hall although our day will probably start with a short tour, starting possibly at the Silver Ball café on the A10 south of Royston using another route devised by route planning masters Pat and Chris Glasbey
g) Shuttleworth VE day flying day on 3 May
h) Discussions have been had with the Shuttleworth management and agreement reached that gives the LVG its own privileged parking area and a £2 per person discount on entry to their VE season premier airshow.  Event notices will be posted.
i) LVG To the Netherlands (or is it Holland?  ** see below)
j) All initial preparations have been completed for the LVG trip to the Netherlands to join in the Dutch TR club annual gathering at Doorn on Sunday  2 July.  W currently have 5 cars participating in this trip – spce for one more  is available if requested soon

k) The Netherlands comprises 12 provinces 2 of which are called North and South Holland.  These are the most heavily populated of the twelve and contain Amsterdam Rotterdam and The Hague.

l) S&S TS2 and full range of TRs

Early plans are in place for the fourth Shine and Show staged by the LVG.  A star exhibit will be the TS2 car, the first ever right hand drive TR that will be in LVG possession for several days offering LVG members the chance of driving this historic car.
m) Lunch – going Dutch
Tony and Barbara Bannard-Smith have very kindly offered to repeat the highly successful lunch party held at their home in 2018, this time anticipating a Dutch theme to the event.  The provisional date for this is Sunday 9th August.

4. TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, WhatsApp, Website

TRunnion

All the committee repeated previous assertions that TRunnion is an invaluable contribution to the LVG and performs the important function of communicating many things to all members of the LVG.  All expressed satisfaction with the high quality of the publication and encouraged Chris to not be downhearted at the lack of feedback from members.  Whenever anybody is asked their thoughts about TRunnion, the responses are invariably very positive.
TR Action

The late publication of every issue of the magazine continues to be a subject of concern raised by LVG members.  It is quite likely that a change of publisher and/or delivery service will be the inevitable outcome.  Issue #319 is continuing the trend and is already nearly 3 weeks late
Facebook

Nothing to report on FB  
WhatsApp

WhatsApp continues to be used for ad hoc communications
Website

5. AOB

a) Kelmarsh Hall
A visit to Kelmarsh Hall(11 miles North of Northampton on the A508) is being arranged by the LVG ,and we have invited Camb Follower members to join us.  This trip will be held on either 16th or 23rd June.
A suggestion was made that the slideshow used at the KOL and that is now available on the LVG Facebook page be made visible on the LVG website , preferably after all photos are shown correctly in landscape format.
Jon Marshall offered to set up an AUTUMN/WINTER social event based on a European meal.  An Action was placed on JON to elaborate on this idea to enable its addition to the list of 2020 LVG calendar.
6. Date for Next Committee Meeting

The next committee meeting will be on Tuesday 21stApril (venue TBC).

With all the agenda items concluded, Pierre closed the meeting at 3:30pm with thanks from all to Phil and Sharon for hosting the meeting and providing a comprehensive lunch. 
MEETING CLOSED

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Draft 1  12 Feb 2020                                       
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